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Notice 
Face-to-Face, Oral Defence and Report Presentation Permit  

for 1st Semester of Academic Year 2021/2022 
Important Notice: All postgraduate students MUST READ it carefully! 

 

Dear Postgraduate Students, 

 

To comply with Macao SAR Government’s preventive measures against COVID-19 and to 

strengthen anti-epidemic measures on campus, the University has well prepared for 

attending face-to-face classes, oral defence or report presentation. According to the 

information students recently declared in the “Important Declaration for Attending 

Face-to-Face Classes, Oral Defence or Report Presentation”, the University will generate 

“Face-to-Face Class Permit” for students starting from 15 September 2021. You will be 

required to obtain a “Green Permit” every day before attending the face-to-face 

classes, oral defence or report presentation. If you obtain a “Red Note” on any given 

day, you will NOT be allowed to attend any face-to-face class, oral defence or report 

presentation during that day. 

 

Students can obtain the “Face-to-Face Class Permit” by clicking the following link or 

scanning the QR Code: 

 

 

https://isw.um.edu.mo/eforms/permissionToUM.html 

 

 

 

Please find below the “Face-to-Face Class Permit” samples for your information: 

 

 

Green Permit: 
Face-to-Face Classes, Oral Defence or 

Report Presentation Permitted 

Red Note: Face-to-Face Classes, Oral Defence 
or Report Presentation NOT Allowed 
 

https://isw.um.edu.mo/eforms/permissionToUM.html
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Reasons include: 

 Self-declaration: Did not complete “Important 

Declaration for Attending Face-to-Face 

Classes, Oral Defence or Report Presentation”.  

 NAT Result: Did not submit negative result of 

nucleic acid test. 

 14-day Req.: Did not fulfill the 14-day self-

health management requirement. 

 Online Class：Online classes granted by the 

University. 

 If students are not allowed to attend the face-to-

face classes because of the first 3 reasons (Self-

declaration, NAT Result or 14-day Req.), students’ 

access to online instructional materials will be 

suspended from 15 September. Their classes will 

also be considered absent during the said period. 

Students are advised to contact the Graduate 

School at email: gradschool@um.edu.mo as soon 

as possible for the follow-up action. 

 

According to Macao SAR Government’s preventive measures, students must meet the 

following TWO requirements before attending the face-to-face classes, oral defence or 

report presentation: 

1. Students must return to their residence in Macao, Zhuhai or Zhongshan 14 days 

before the face-to-face classes, oral defence or report presentation; and 

2. If students or their housemates have ever been to areas outside Macao, Zhuhai or 

Zhongshan after 6 August 2021, they must complete the nucleic acid test with 

negative result within 5 days before the start of face-to-face classes, oral defence or 

report presentation. 

 

Should you have any queries, please feel free to contact us at email: 

gradschool@um.edu.mo or tel.: 8822 4898 during office hours. 

 

 

 

 

 

Graduate School 

14 September 2021 
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